
Notice of Availability (NOA) of a 

Draft Environmental Impact Report 

Bay Area Air Quality Management District  

AB 617 West Oakland Community Action Plan 

Date:   July 25, 2019 

Lead Agency:  Bay Area Air Quality Management District   

Contact Person:  Ada Márquez 

Principal Planner 

   375 Beale Street, Suite 600 

   San Francisco, CA 94105 

   amarquez@baaqmd.gov  

Project Title: Owning Our Air: The West Oakland Community Action Plan 

Project Location: Oakland, CA 

Project Description: Assembly Bill (AB) 617 (C. Garcia 2017) requires the adoption and implementation of emissions 

reduction plans for communities with disproportional impacts from air pollution.  Pursuant to AB 

617, the proposed Plan includes strategies at the local community level to maximize emission 

reductions and reduce residents’ cumulative exposure to criteria air pollutants, diesel particulate 

matter (diesel PM), fine particulate matter (PM2.5), and toxic air contaminants. The West Oakland 

Community Action Plan is an integrated, multi-pollutant, community air quality plan to eliminate 

pollution disparities and improve public health in West Oakland. The Air District and the West 

Oakland Environmental Indicators Project jointly developed the proposed plan for the West 

Oakland community. The Air District is the lead agency developing the proposed Plan and the 

preparation of a Draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR). The Plan identifies 84 potential 

strategies to reduce air pollution from a variety of stationary and mobile sources located in West 

Oakland. 

Public Review: The Draft EIR and all supporting documentation are available at: 

The Hub @ 375 Beale, 1st Floor Lobby   West Oakland Senior Center 
Bay Area Metro Center    1724 Adeline Street 
375 Beale Street     Oakland, CA 94607 
San Francisco, CA 94105 
 
West Oakland Library 
1801 Adeline Street 
Oakland, CA 94607  
 
And on the Air District’s website: http://www.baaqmd.gov/ab617woak  

Comment Period:  The Draft EIR is now being circulated for public review and comment for a period of 45 days 

beginning July 25, 2019 and ending September 9, 2019, no later than 5:00 p.m.  Members of the 

public and other interested agencies and individuals are invited to provide comments on the 

Draft EIR. Written comments on the Draft EIR can be provided to the Air District at the contact 

above during the 45‐day public review period. 

Potential Environmental Impacts: The Plan would have no significant environmental impacts.  
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